RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

April 16, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Wednesday, April 16, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors: 

Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Steve McQuilken; DMJM+Harris


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Raul Guzman;



Jerry Davis, Director



Greg Timm



Tom Cone, Director



Charles Cothern; URS

Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Paul and Jenny Chang;

Jeff Hudson









Mary Hope

Carl Schuler, Planning Department

Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, Inc. (Acting Secretary)

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott, Miller & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve February minutes Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Davis.  It was unanimously approved and noted that no March meeting was held due to the snow storm.

Engineering 

& Design
Steve McQuilken, DMJM+Harris made a status report on the projects as follows:  

1) Project “A” is still under way with the expectation to be complete by the end of June 2003.  McQuilken handed out the attached update.

2) Project “B” is moving along.  Right-of-Way legal descriptions are complete and have been forwarded to Peck and Associates and the appraiser.  We will need to start purchasing Right-of-Way in the next 30-45 days.  Mr. Schooler indicates we have approximately $245,000 available in our acquisition account.

3) We still have a target date to advertise Project “B” for late September 2003.

4) Mr. McQuilken then reported on the corridor environmental assessment.  The final public meeting was held March 5.  A draft is underway for submittal to the federal office in the next 30-45 days.  It approximately three months for the feds to review.

5) Mr. McQuilken also reviewed the access management plan that will be submitted to the County Board of Commissioners on Thursday, April 17.  There was lengthy discussion about the plan and several of the property owners expressed their desires and concerns about limiting the access from the frontage road.  Greg Timm indicated that he had a commercial user at the Southwest corner of Meridian and Woodmen that needed additional access to Woodmen.  It was pointed out the financial impact for the District if additional commercial development could be accommodates.  Motion was made by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Christiansen, to approve the access management plan, but note that the plan does not show all of the access points for the frontage roads and these accesses may be more liberal.  Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Christiansen, also made motion to support a right-in, right-out for Mr. Timm’s property, approximately 1200 feet west of Meridian on the south side of Woodmen.  It was also motioned by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Christiansen to support a right-in on the north side of Woodmen about 1200-1400 feet west of Meridian.  Motion was made by Mr. Cone, seconded by Mr. Christiansen, to support the Reel property right-in, right-out about halfway between Black Forrest and Tutt on the north side of Woodmen.  Motion was made to support the Case right-in, right-out about halfway between Marksheffel and Black Forrest on the north side of Woodmen by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion was made to support right-in, right-out for the Woodmen Road Frontage Road on the south side of Woodmen 1200-1400 feet west of the new Marksheffel by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Cone.  All motions were approved.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler updated the board on the power line relocation.  This is moving forward, although the time pressures are reduced as the State does not plan on starting their interchange work at Powers and Woodmen until next year.  Colorado Springs Utilities indicated that they would prefer to do the relocation in the Spring 2004.  Funding has been identified and the final design is moving forward.

2) Mr. Schooler reported on the board of directors insurance.  Insurance was difficult to obtain unless we did so through membership to the Special District Association.  Tom Cone made motion to join the district and then apply for the insurance for the board.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Christiansen and approved.  The cost will be in the $2,000 to $2,500 range.  

3) Schooler requested the board to appoint him Assistant Secretary to the Board.  Motion was made by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Cone and approved unanimously. 

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl indicated that the IGA has been approved by both the City and the County. 

2) Mr. Susemihl updated on the progress of the bond performa and plan.  Jeffers should have up dates available in May.

3) Susemihl reported on meetings by he and Schooler with representatives from the Centura Group that has plans for acquisition for a suitable site at the Southeast corner of Woodmen and Powers.  They were interested as to their expenses related to the Woodmen development.  Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler indicated a willingness by the District to construct the improvements or indicated a willingness to increase the bond issuance in order to pay for these improvements based upon adequate support and/or bond purchases or credit enhancements from the benefiting property owners in this area.  

4) Mr. Susemihl presented a resolution for a reimbursement agreement by the District to GTL Development for funds which they have made in fronting the District expenses.  Motion to approve made by Mr. Cone, seconded by Mr. Davis and approved. 

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Green to approve the invoices as submitted and was seconded by Mr. Cone.

.

New Business
No additional business discussed.
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for May 21, 2003 at 8:30 a.m. at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary

\\TIGER\Schooler\Woodmen Road Metro Dist\Minutes\Minutes - April 16, 2003.doc

